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13th July 2011

Planning Department

Cherwell District Council

Bodicote House

Bodicote

Banbury

OX15 4AA

Re: Planning Application, ref 11/00114/F

Wincote, Cow Lane, Steeple Aston

To Whom is May Concern,

I write to object to the above application for planning for a number of reasons.

Firstly I have young children at Dr Radcliffe Primary School and Steeple Aston Pre School and I see firsthand how congested the roads are at the top of Cow Lane. For a project this large the construction traffic would render this area unsafe for pedestrians, especially young children and result in roadblocks for traffic, including the school bus. And we would have to endure this disruption for a significant amount of time, a year or even more. Once the project is completed, due to the nature of the proposed building (designated ensuite rooms with gardens and parking) it suggests that more than just a family will be using it, possibly 6 plus cars. This surely is not what we want for a quiet country village.
I am a regular user of Cow Lane and the surrounding footpaths, both for walking my dog and with my children. The disruption of the construction and associated traffic would turn this area into a hazard, not to mention the noise and mess. 

I object to the visual impact this project would have on Steeple Aston, I do not wish to see a building erected in this beautiful conservation area that is out of keeping. The beauty of this village and countryside is the natural stone, traditional cottages and cottage gardens. I can count more than a handful of my personal friends that would dearly wish to purchase a property like Wincote, live in it as a family and cherish it as it stands. It seems a crime to want to demolish it in favour of a modern box.
Yours sincerely

Heather Brooks

